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Some Dates for your Diaries
Saturday 12th October
Table Top Sale and Bubble release in memory of our babies

We are holding a table top sale to tie in with our annual balloon release for Babyloss Awareness Month. The table top sale will be held in Tydu Community Hall, Welfare Grounds, Tregwilym Road, Rogerstone, Newport NP10 9EQ. Tables are £5 for sellers. So far we have Party Lite Candle table, Handmade Cards (including baby loss ones), cup cakes & cake pops and Sands Merchandise. The event only went public in the last few days so more tables will be added. Hopefully you will find some unique presents ready for Christmas. We are holding a bubble release instead of a balloon release this year, you will each get some bubble mixture to blow your bubbles into the sky. There will also be a memory tree in the hall for you to hang messages to your babies on. All details are on our website
Sunday 13th
Cwmbran Walk to Remember, Cwmbran Boating Lake, 2pm
This is an annual event organised by a local bereaved parent and not Cardiff & Newport Sands. It is open to anyone who has lost a child and would like to remember them for national babyloss awareness month. Balloons will be available to write messages to your loved one on. There will be a poem read, followed by a list of all the children that we gather to remember. We will then walk round the lake with the balloons. Once back to the beginning we will release the balloons. Each family will then receive a candle to light on the 15th of Oct for the international wave of light at 7pm.
This event is free, although all donations are greatly accepted. Ribbons and key rings are available to purchase.
T-Shirts with the walk logo and your child's name on will be available to order throughout the year.

Link to the event  https://www.facebook.com/events/366724256766964/
Friday 6th December

Annual Lights of Love Service, 7.30pm
Lights of Love Service held at St.Saviours Church, Splott. An evening of carols, songs, readings and remembrance. All welcome. Anyone willing to do a reading let us know.
The 3rd Seren Roberts Memorial Trophy Golf Event
On 21st June 2013, we had the pleasure of hosting the 3rd Seren Roberts Memorial Golf Tournament and Fundraising Dinner, held at Bryn Meadows Golf Hotel and Spa near Caerphilly. Once again the event was a terrific success, raising a record £4,133.13 (after costs) for Cardiff and Newport SANDS. An action packed day saw the Golf Competition kick things off at 10:30. This year 70 golfers competed for an array of prizes on offer.

Following the Golf Competition the evening guests were treated to a very entertaining comedy show from legendary Welsh comedian Colin Price, before being served up a delicious 2 course meal. Then the evening’s main fundraising event  took place - the Charity Auction and Raffle. This year it combined both a live and silent auction and in total, the auction raised a staggering £2,299.50! Of particular note was the framed and mounted signed Wales 2013 6 Nation Championship winner’s shirt which sold for £710, A pair of football boots signed by Gareth Bale, which sold for £250, and a massive dog cuddly toy christened Bryn which sold for £110!
 
 Once more we would like to give our most sincere heartfelt thanks for everyone who participated in the event in any way.  It all contributed to a fantastic day. Next year’s event is already booked for the 20th June, at Cottrell Park Golf Club near Cardiff

The winning team, MJSF Ltd
Annual Thornhill Remembrance Service
On the 30th June this year I had the privilege of attending the Remembrance Service hosted by Cardiff Council Bereavement Services, the Chaplaincy Team of UHW and supported by ourselves. The service which was a mixture of music, readings and remembrance was held in the Wenallt Chapel at Thornhill Crematorium. During the service there was a chance to write a card in memory of your baby and then take up and place on the board, collecting a pebble at the same time which we placed in the memory bowl in the Ilex Garden. A candle was lit by Hayley Curzon on behalf of Sands for all our babies. The lovely soloist Deborah Morgan Lewis played during the service and we thank her yet again for supporting this event. One poem was read by Dave Coombs for all the dad's and I had the honour of reading one that Anneli Coleman had written in memory of Tait. After the service there was a chance to chat with refreshments which a number of people did. The event was very well supported, the highest number recorded yet and we thank everyone who supported and attended. 







Heatherjane Coombs
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Thank You
As you all know, we solely rely on fundraising and donations to be able to carry out all the work we do. If it wasn’t for these, parents would miss out on memory boxes, UHW and the Royal Gwent wouldn’t have bereavement suites or cold cots......you get the picture. 

Since the last newsletter we have had donations from:
£50 from Hermes, as part of their 25 days of Christmas Charity Support

£125 from Beryl Stocks in memory of Aneurin

Everyone who donated prizes towards the Golf Day (way too many to mention!)

Thank You to everyone who has donated money to us, it isn’t only appreciated by us, but also the parents who’s journey you have made that little bit easier.



Lloyds Banking Community Fund
A while back we were nominated, thanks to Kirsty Crocker, to be in with a possibility to win a grant of £3000 from the Lloyds Banking community fund. We had to say what this grant would be used for if we won, and so we decided that we would use it to buy another cold cot for UHW. We recently heard that we are now through to the next stage. 

The charities get placed into local communities and in each community there are four local charities. In September the four charities will be up for a public vote, so we are counting on you to vote for us. Once we know the details on how to vote for us we will let you know. It would be great if we won!
Trip to Folly Farm
We recently organised a family friendly day trip to Folly Farm in Pembrokeshire. We had 44 people join us so thank you to all that came along. The weather was warm and sunny but not too hot, and a great time was had by all (judging by all the sleeping people on the coach home!). Thank you to N.A.T.S coaches for providing us with a coach.
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Happy 1st Birthday Angel Finlay

As we wake up in the morning and you’re not here to see,

We grasp for some reality... that our dreams can never be.

We'll bake a cake & buy balloons, we'll burn a candle too.

We'll look at your pictures and shed some tears for you.

We'll imagine what the day would bring, if only you weren't gone.

You'd crawl and climb and try to walk ,

While we sing the birthday song.

You should be here today, excited as can be...

Sifting through the toys and wrap, bursting forth with glee...

But God had other plans for you, these plans, we'll never know.

Today, the candle burns, with no tiny lips to blow.

We'll do our best to make it through, this day we meet with dread.

We'll do this all for you, my love... on this road of grief we tread.

So on this day darling Finlay our precious son,

It's your birthday number one...

Happy birthday sweet little Finlay

We are missing you every day.

You are in our hearts and in our thoughts

as we send our love to you today.

Happy 1st “Angel”versary Baby.

Love Always,

Mummy and Daddy xx
Thank you to Erika Chapell for writing this poem, if you would like your poem in the next issue they are always welcome, please let us know. 
We Remember
August  –  November
August



 5th Aug 2012
  Finlay William Chapell


       
       22nd Aug 2008      Seren Morgan Davies


       
       22nd Aug 2011      Morgan Self
September
          

3rd Sept 2004       Xander Dangerfield Coombs



        3rd Sept 2009       Freddie Cornelius 

 

        6th Sept 1995       Deborah Anne Ratcliffe



        6th Sept 2003        Lucia Rose Kilshaw


               17th Sept 2006       Grace Madison Bird

               20th Sept 2006       Alex Christine Lambert


               21st Sept 2006       William Sutherley


               27th Sept 2006       Katy Jones


               28th Sept 1998       Evan Lippiatt

October
                  
9th Oct 1997
   Bethan Victoria Cook  

         18th Oct–24th Oct 2006
   Molly Frances Jones  


               18th Oct 2003
   Adam Lippiatt


               26th Oct 2002         Megan Smyth


               31st Oct 2010     Cole Raymond Gallagher-Huntley

November
        5th Nov 2005
    Seren Roberts

        8th Nov 2008          Lucy Annabelle Ingram

        8th Nov 2008
    Kai Patrick Lewis Crowley

      27th Nov 2008          Lewys Christopher Bailey 
If you would like your babies name adding to our We Remember section please email their full name and date of birth (and date of death if different) to cardiffsands_newsletter@hotmail.co.uk

   



Welcome


We hope that this newsletter will provide you information on who we are, what we do and what we are up to. If you have any ideas, news, articles etc that you would like us to place in the newsletter please e-mail Claire at


 cardiffsands_newsletter@hotmail.co.uk





The newsletter is issued every four months so the next issue will be in December, if you do have any news, articles, fundraising events, stories or poems that you would like to be added please e-mail the above address before November 16th. Previous issues of the newsletter can be found on � HYPERLINK "http://www.cardiff-sands.co.uk" �www.cardiff-sands.co.uk� 





Who are we?


Cardiff & Newport Sands support group is for anyone who has been affected by the loss of a baby, be that late miscarriage, termination for an abnormality, stillbirth or neonatal loss.


We hold a monthly support meeting at St.David’s Hospital,


Cowbridge Road East, Canton, Cardiff, CF11 9XB. They are held on the last Thursday of every month, 7-9pm. Free parking is available.


The meetings are very informal, you can say as much or as little as you want. It is basically for people to share their experiences and feelings with others who have gone through similar and understand.


For more information go to � HYPERLINK "http://www.cardiff-sands.co.uk" ��www.cardiff-sands.co.uk�





We also now run a next pregnancy support group, it’s held the same time as the usual support group but in a separate room





We have a befriender phone number in case anyone just needs someone to talk to. For the befriender number please call Sands on


 020 74367940, or e-mail head office at support@uk-sands.org











Royal Glamorgan Hospital





We are currently in the process of setting up a bereavement room at the Royal Glamorgan Hospital maternity unit. The cold cot for the unit is being made as we speak and then we need to purchase a few items for the room. The midwives who work at the Royal Glamorgan Hospital want the room to be called The Forget-Me-Not room. Once the room is ready to be up and running we will be holding a grand opening. 
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Sands/Bliss Study Day





Once again this year we are funding five midwives from the four hospitals we support (UHW, Royal Gwent, Royal Glamorgan and the Princess of Wales Hospitals) to attend the Uncertainty and Loss in Maternity and Neonatal Care, Sands/Bliss study day in London in September. 





Contacting National Sands


SANDS NATIONAL HELPLINE: 020 7436 5881


The Helpline is open 9.30am - 5.30pm, Monday – Friday


Tuesday and Thursday 6 - 10pm


The Helpline team are there to listen and give support. They can advise you about finding local help, whether from a SANDS group or other counselling services, and have information about other relevant support organisations.


SANDS HEAD OFFICE: 020 7436 7940


The Office is open 10am – 5pm, Monday - Friday


The office admin line is there for a broad range of enquiries relating to stillbirth and neonatal deaths.


WRITE TO:


28 Portland Place,�London, �W1B 1LY.


E-MAIL:


For the helpline support mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:helpline@uk-sands.org%20" �helpline@uk-sands.org ��For all general enquiries mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:support@uk-sands.org" �support@uk-sands.org��For fundraising issues mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:fundraising@uk-sands.org" �fundraising@uk-sands.org�


SEND A FAX:


020 7436 3715


WEB SITE:


http://www.uk-sands.org/











Befrienders





We have four new befrienders after they all recently went to Sands befriender training for two days in Swansea. This means we now have enough cover for our meetings when other befrienders are not able to make them. Well done to Claire Roberts, Pip Gwynne, Carolyn and Ed Ford for completing the training.
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